
February 8, 2002 
 
Keith Klein, Manager 
U.S. Department of Energy, Richland Operations 
P.O. Box 550 (A7-50) 
Richland, WA 99352 
 
Harry Boston, Manager 
U. S. Department of Energy, Office of River Protection 
2440 Stevens 
Richland, WA 99352 
 
John Iani, Regional Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 10 
1200 Sixth Avenue 
Seattle, WA 98101 
 
Tom Fitzsimmons, Director 
Washington State Department of Ecology 
P.O. Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 
 
 
Re:   Exposure Scenarios Task Force Proposal  
 
Dear Messrs. Klein, Boston, Findley, and Fitzsimmons, 
 
The Hanford Advisory Board (HAB) requests the Tri-Party Agencies support the 
formation of a HAB Exposure Scenario Task Force to begin addressing regional 
values for the future land and resource use of the Hanford site and Columbia River. 
 
In order to gather these regional values early in the process this task force will 
consist of HAB members and other organizations.  We are requesting that the 
agencies extend invitations that will ensure a balanced effort.  This task force does 
not preclude the HAB from issuing advice or adopting products from this task 
force.  HAB funds will not be used to support the participation of non-HAB 
organizations. 
 
Attached is a general description of how this task force might operate. The intent is 
to provide the agencies “one-stop shopping.”  For example, the Task Force’s work 
on the 200 Area would include briefings and coordination with the Cleanup 
Constrains and Challenges Team (C3T) effort and the work being led by Moses 
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Jarayssi.  In fact, it is anticipated that the HAB will use this task force’s efforts to 
develop advice for the agencies on the 100, 200, and 300 area cleanup efforts.  The 
effort will commence with a 200 Area workshop.  To fulfill the agencies’ request 
for input on the 200 Area, this effort should begin in March.  The 200 Area 
workshops on the Central Plateau Risk Assessment Framework and the exposure 
scenarios will be a basis for Board advice in April.  The operation of this task force 
is not intended to replace required agency public involvement efforts. 
 
It is anticipated that the total task force effort, including the 100 and 300 Areas, 
will take four to six months and will primarily consist of four well-planned 
workshops following which the task force will be disbanded. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Todd Martin, Chair 
Hanford Advisory Board 
 
This letter represents HAB consensus for this specific topic.  It should not be taken out of context to 
extrapolate Board agreement on other subject matters. 
 
cc: Wade Ballard, Deputy Designated Federal Official, U.S. Department of 

Energy 
Martha Crosland, U.S. Department of Energy Headquarters 
Dennis Faulk, Acting Hanford Project Manager, Environmental Protection 
Agency 
Mike Wilson, Washington State Department of Ecology 
Max Power, Washington State Department of Ecology 
Marla Marvin, Director of Intergovernmental Public and Institutional 
Affairs, Department of Energy, Richland Operations Office  
Site Specific Advisory Boards 
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